
Oberon & Surrounding 
Villages Community 

Newsletter 
December 2024

Email: newsletter@oberon.nsw.gov.au                                                                                                     ISSN 2203-2886 Issue 126

OBERON & Surrounding Villages Community Newsletter Page 1

Oberon and Surrounding Villages Community Newsletter
Update: A New Chapter with The Central West Village Voice
This will be the last edition of the Oberon and Surrounding Villages Community Newsletter. The
opportunity arose for The Central West Village Voice to be Oberon’s professional platform for the local
news and community updates. There are significant benefits to Oberon in cost saving, greater readership
and more timely provision of community information. Hence at the Ordinary Council Meeting on
November 12, Oberon Council resolved to discontinue the Oberon & Surrounding Villages Community
Newsletter. 

The Central West Village Voice is a free and professional print and digital publication that provides
broader reach and new opportunities for our community groups, businesses and residents to share their
stories far and wide.  

Council is confident that this change will enhance how our community stays informed, connected and
updated. Moving forward, The Village Voice will feature: 

A dedicated Oberon Council page for editorials, community updates and event information. 
At least three pages of Oberon LGA-specific content in every fortnightly edition. 
Dedicated journalists committed to covering Oberon’s stories. 
A strong focus on community engagement, with free spaces for community news and groups to
share their updates. 
Opportunities for paid advertising, offering businesses to promote their services. 

Oberon Council extends a heartfelt thanks to the newsletter’s loyal readers who have supported it over
the years. Your engagement has been invaluable and we look forward to seeing Oberon’s stories told
and shared more widely through The Central West Village Voice, who are committed to keeping our
region’s news local and relevant.  

To learn more about contributing stories, sharing community updates, or advertising in The Central West
Village Voice, please contact their team directly, email editor@villagevoice.net.au or call 02 6355 4258.
Also, keep an eye out for upcoming community consultations hosted by The Village Voice, as they look
forward to getting to know our community and understanding what you want to see and hear. 

Thank you for your support and for embracing this exciting new opportunity for Oberon’s voice to
resonate throughout our LGA and beyond. 



A message from Mayor Andrew McKibbin
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Mayoral Message

As the year draws to a close, this edition marks a significant milestone - it
is the final publication of this Community Newsletter. Moving forward, The
Central West Village Voice will commence as Oberon’s primary platform for
community updates, events and news. I thank everyone who has
contributed to this newsletter over the years, making it an essential part of
our community’s communication. 

The past month has been both vibrant and successful for Oberon. The Oberon Outdoor Festival was
outstanding, bringing people together for a series of memorable events. The festival highlights the rich
culture and interests of our community through events as diverse as the delightful Teddy Bear’s Picnic,
the Oberon Chamber Music Festival, the OTHR Spring Lunch aboard a vintage dining car and the
adrenalin of the Oberon Campdraft. The Skoberon Art Competition showcased incredible local talent
and the community eagerly anticipates the upcoming Redfin Roundup to be held over the first
weekend in December. 

On a broader level, I recently attended the Central West NSW Joint Organisation (CNSWJO) Board
Meeting and Conference, where regional leaders discussed shared priorities for growth and
sustainability for our regions. I also had the opportunity to meet with the Premier and Ministers,
advocating for the needs of our community and exploring opportunities to strengthen Oberon’s future.
You can read my wrap-up of the CNSWJO Board Meeting on the following page. 

As we approach the festive season, I wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a safe holiday season.
May this time be one to celebrate with family and friends and recollect the year past.

There will be challenges ahead in 2025 for all of us and your Council will have some difficult decisions
to address, but I am certain with our diverse range of capabilities we are in a position to meet those
challenges. 

Thank you for your continued support and engagement throughout the year. 
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Central West NSW Joint Organisation Board Meeting

The General Manager and I attended the Central NSW Joint Organisation Board Meeting in Sydney on
Wednesday 13 November and Thursday 14 November. The representatives from across the Joint
Organisation met with Ministers on Thursday 14 November to discuss areas of regional importance. 
Specifically, issues of major importance to Oberon were as follows:

Pest Control - The Natural Resource Commission (NRC) has published an interim report on Pest and
Weeds Biosecurity in NSW recommending governments consideration of bringing the two biosecurity
functions, pest animals and Weeds, much closer together. Concurrently Dr. Marion Healy, the newly
appointed Biosecurity Commissioner in NSW has commenced a review of the Governance function for
Invasive species in NSW focused on Pests and Weeds. The Minister for Agriculture, Tara Moriarty, said
it was not planned at this stage to have the Pest function transferred to Local Councils/County Councils.
The report is interim, and she expects many substantive submissions on it. Dr Healy is meeting with
Central Tablelands Weeds Authority on Wednesday 20 November to seek input for her review into weed
control processes and methodologies in NSW. I thanked the NSW Government for the extra $13 million
that had been allocated by the State Government for wild pig control but noted the problem was in
plague proportions throughout the State. The Minister acknowledged the issue. Mayor of Lachlan, John
Medcalfe suggested a snout bounty be introduced to encourage shooters to kill pigs and in particular to
shoot pigs of all sizes not just large ones.
 
Contribution by State Government to Renewable Energy Zones (REZs) - The NSW Government
has indicated it will contribute $128 million to REZs for upgrading roads and compensating communities
for the dislocation caused by Renewable Energy projects.
I asked Stephen Lawrence, the Labour MLC responsible for the Central West, why Councils where the
State Government had directed Forestry Corporation to investigate constructing windfarms should not
be treated similarly with State Government funding for roads and community dislocation?
 
Connectivity to Sydney - The perpetual issue of connectivity for passenger and freight to Sydney via
rail and road was raised including the issues with the rail freight curfew during the day. Landslides
blocking the Great Western Highway (GWH) and western rail line were also discussed. It was
suggested a long-term vision for a solution was required. The Premier indicated its current projects in
Sydney for rail were well over budget and close to double the original price, so this was hampering any
future plans for the Blue Mountains. There has also been a significant redistribution of GST revenue
which has substantially reduced NSW share and therefore the state was hampered without Federal
Govt funding for any solution. Minister Atchison stated a white paper is coming out next year for
consultation with all stakeholders including Blue Mountains residents on future strategies for the GWH.
 
Jenolan Caves - The issue of the closure of Jenolan Caves was raised with Minister Atchison, the
Minister for Regional Roads, and its effect on Oberon Tourist businesses. The Edith Road connection to
the Caves is currently scheduled for reopening to tourist traffic in March 2026. Even then the available
carparks at Jenolan Caves will not be nearly sufficient for the potential though put of visitors to the
Caves upon reopening. The Minister was asked to consider additional strategies for access to the
Caves to ensure that both Jenolan Caves and Oberon could benefit from increased daily numbers of
tourists to this facility. She indicated some strategies had been suggested and were being investigated.

Andrew McKibbin
Mayor



Oberon Council is excited to announce the
entertainment line-up for this year’s Oberon End of
Year Spectacular! 

Get ready, Oberon! The End of Year Spectacular is back and
bigger than ever, bringing a vibrant mix of entertainment,
activities and festive cheer for the whole community.

Main Street (Fleming St to Ross St) will be transformed into a
hub of excitement with:

50+ market stalls
Delicious food vendors & local shops open late
FREE community BBQ outside Barkers Butchery
Live music & Christmas carols on the main stage
A visit from SANTA!

Family Friendly Fun:
FREE face painting, balloon twisting & a giant bubble
machine
Laser tag, caricature art and soft play archery & axe
throwing
A Christmas tree and FREE 360° interactive camera at
the Malachi Gilmore Hall
Petting Zoo near the Barber Shop
Emergency Services Zone on Fleming St, with hands-on
activities for kids

Don’t miss this unforgettable evening of festive fun - it’s the
perfect way to celebrate the season with family and friends!
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Street Festival will include night
markets, community services,

food vendors, santa visit, carols,
christmas tree, live music and  a

free community BBQ. 

Street Festival will include night
markets, community services,

food vendors, santa visit, carols,
christmas tree, live music and  a

free community BBQ. 
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HAPPY HOLIDAYS

It’s that time of year again, the festive season is upon us with lots of parties and family
gatherings happening across the region. 

I wish everyone a joyous and restful holiday 
period spent with family and friends. Thank
 you to all who have contributed to the Oberon
 community over the past 12 months making
 it a great place to live and work. I am pleased 
to see Oberon forging ahead towards a
bright future and the community spirit is as 
strong as ever. 

Please take care of one another, especially
on our roads and see you all in 2025! 

OTHR A STEP CLOSER TO OPENING 
 
Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway have completed the refurbishment of the Oberon to Hazelgrove
rail line.
 
Since 2019, the army of volunteers have replaced over 3000 sleepers and restored 6km of
railway ready for tourism rides along the historic line.
 
This project has been a labour of love with much of the work done by hand and funded by both
the former state and federal government. 
 
I am proud to be patron of this
community organisation and am looking
forward to the next phase where
heritage trains will be taking passengers
up and down the line once again.
 
Volunteers and committee members
are now focusing on the next phase of
works which includes gaining
accreditation to run trains on the
restored line. 
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School News



Remember, the dog park is shared by many, and
every owner has different comfort levels regarding
their dogs’ interactions. By ensuring your dog is well-
behaved and responsive, you help maintain a
welcoming atmosphere for all.

Thank you for your attention and cooperation! 
Let’s work together to make our dog park a safe and
fun place for every pup.
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Have Your Say Oberon is an inclusive
space for community members to
share ideas, discuss important topics,
provide feedback on policy and   
planning decisions and contribute to
the future of your LGA.

Your feedback will be used to inform
the decisions Council make and pave
the way for Oberon moving forward.

Off-Leash Dog Park
A Gentle Reminder About Our Off-Leash Dog Park 
The dog park is a wonderful haven where our furry friends can romp, play, and socialize with each
other. It's a place where tails wag, and friendships blossom—both canine and human! However, we
want to take a moment to remind all dog owners about the importance of proper socialization and
control when using the off-leash area.

Ensure Your Dog is Ready
Before you let your dog off-leash, please make sure they are fully socialized and responsive to
your commands. Not every dog is ready to dive into a sea of playful pups, and ensuring your dog
can interact positively is crucial for a harmonious environment.
If you're in the process of socializing your dog, we encourage you to keep them on-leash until they
show they are responsive and can engage appropriately with others. This not only helps your dog
adjust but also keeps the park a safe and enjoyable space for everyone.

Be Mindful of Others
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Oberon Church Times
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It feels like summer and with some good rain. We have had a bumper start to the biggest growing
season for some time. Keeping up with the mowing, spraying, weeding and finding the right weather
to do all these things in has been a struggle. We incurred limited late frosts with the leaves on local
London Plane trees mostly surviving their first flush. These trees often suffer from a late frost leaf
loss but the ones around town and in the larger gardens have all taken off this year. 
 

Our November meeting was held at RedGround Truffles on the Titania Road with members gaining
the truffle experience from a horticultural perspective from the fabulous Jill and Neil. What a treat
for the eyes, ears and taste buds with members staying on to experience a truffle themed tasting
plate. We all learned so much about the truffle industry and process from our amazing hosts, a
horticultural treat for sure. 
 

The Autumn Colour Open Garden Showcase event planning is coming along with now eight gardens
joining the fold. More details to come as the season gets closer but keep the 12 and 13 April free.
We are very excited to showcase some of Oberon’s best with this rare opportunity as the gates
open. 
 

As always, our OGC meetings are held on the 3rd Monday of each month at various locations
around the district. This year we have multiple member gardens opening up for meetings which is
always a treat combined with feature presentations and good old fashioned country fare. Reach
out on the Facebook page if you’d like to attend, or for any new member interest.
https://www.facebook.com/OberonGardenClub ... 

Happy gardening Oberon green thumbs. 
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Lifechurch has had a big year. New Pastors, Rob and Pip Saltmiras, joined
us and there was a name change. The youth hall is close to completion so
stay tuned for news of the grand opening in 2025. 
Also, did you know we have kids church during our Sunday 10am services?
All kids welcome (3yrs to yr 6). And high schoolers are also welcome to
hang out at Arvo Life each Tuesday and Thursday of term (3.30 - 5.45pm). 1
Dudley St (on the bypass), ph 0498186693 or email info@lifechurch.cloud
for any queries.

mailto:info@lifechurch.cloud


Rotary: Meets Tuesdays at
6.30pm. Contact secretary Glen
Stewart for venue details,
rcoberon@gmail.com
0416 239 249

Oberon Inner Wheel: Meets on
the 3rd Monday each month at
6pm for a dinner meeting. The
venue changes each month, for
details contact Melita Braun on
0419 628 007

Black Springs Community
Association Inc: Meets on the 
second Monday of each month,
7pm at the Hall

The Garden Club: Meets
monthly on the 3rd Monday at
Uniting Church from 10am.
Contact secretary Donna Shiel
0438 684 808 or
oberongardenclub@gmail.com

O’Connell Valley Community
Group: 2nd Monday of the
month from 7.00pm. O’Connell
Valley Fire Shed.  Contact Kathy
Manton at
oconnellvalleycommunitygroup
@gmail.com

Oberon Writers Group: Meet on
2nd Tuesday each month 10am-
12.30pm Contact Bea 
0484 533 750

Oberon Needle Workers: Meet
Oberon Library Thursdays from
10.30am to 2.30pm 

Friends of the Library ‘Book
Nook’: Open Wednesdays 10am-
2pm & Saturday 9am-1pm at
the Bob Hooper Centre.
 0428 563 693

WHAT’S ON!
Uniting Church: Sunday Service
9.30am at the corner of Dudley
& Oberon Street

Catholic Church: Mass Times
St Ignatius’ Queen St Oberon 
Sunday- 8am & 10am
Tuesday & Thursday - 5pm
Wednesday & Friday - 9.15am
Saturday 10am
St Vincent’s Church- Black
Springs Saturday - 6pm 

Anglican Church: 
St Barnabas, Oberon - Every
Sunday 9am,  
St Thomas, Hampton - 1st & 3rd
Sunday 11am 
St Stephens, Tarana - 2nd
Sunday 11am 
St Peter’s, Mutton Falls - 5th
Sunday 11.30am 
Contact Johnny Lush 
0401 753 411

St Aidan's Village Church: Meets
monthly. Next service Sunday 
15 December, 11am 
Christmas Eve, 24 Dec, a service
of Holy communion will be
conducted at 5pm 
Jan - 0412 779 892
All welcome

‘Living Hope’ Christian Home-
Church: Meets every Sunday
9.30 to 11am at Edith
Morning tea provided. Contact
Sue-Ellen - 0414 580 101 
Dimity - 0425 203 760 or
Grant - 0403 186 059 
All welcome

Meals On Wheels Oberon:
Contact liaison Officer Megan
Sovik on 0407 859 902

Oberon District Museum:
OPEN every Wednesday,
Saturday & Sunday 10.30am to
12.30pm $5 per person & $15 per
family. Contact 0418 671 754

Oberon Military Museum:
OPEN every Wednesday &
Friday 12.30 to 4pm. Saturday
10am to 4pm. Donations
welcome. Contact Neville
Stapleton on 0438 615 653

Oberon Hospital Auxiliary: Meets
every 3rd Friday at the Roby
Centre in Oberon Hospital at
1.30pm. Contact Secretary Sarah
McKenzie 0400 995 587

Oberon Friendship Group: 3rd
Wednesday of every month.
12pm to 2pm. Soup luncheon &
guest speaker, gold coin
donation. Need a lift, call Janet
0480 216 541 or 
Faye 0427 120 805

Line Dancing: Every Thursday 
Kids - 4.30-5pm, Adults - 
5pm-6.30pm. Oberon RSL
Contact Jenny Barker 0418227548

 Oberon Heritage & Collectors
Club- Meet every 2nd Sunday of
the month at Oberon Library-
3pm

Oberon Farmers Market: 1st
Saturday of the month-Oberon
Showground 9am-1pm

Oberon Tennis Club:
Indoor Tennis every Monday
6.30pm & Tuesday 9.00am
Contact Sally Parrington on 
0428 471 737
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Save the Date:
DECEMBER 2024
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30 Nov - 1 Dec - Oberon Redfin Roundup - Lake Oberon,
The Reef Reserve, Oberon. 

Dec 5 - International Day of People with Disabilities
Morning Tea- Oberon Library 10am - 11.30am

Dec 7 - Oberon Farmers Markets, Oberon Show
Ground 9am - 1pm

Dec 7 - Oberon End of Year Spectacular, Main
Street 4pm - 8pm

Dec 11 - 19 - Breast Screen NSW Mobile Van, 
Tally’s Lane... Call 13 20 50 for appointments

Dec 14 - Community Christmas Carols, St Barnabas
Church from 5pm

Dec 19 - Christmas Crafternoon - Oberon Library 
2pm - 4pm

Dec 21 - Black Springs Christmas Party & Carols
Starting 5.30pm- Black Springs Community Hall

Dec 25 - Merry Christmas 


